
 

Services in April 

3rd - Parish Eucharist 10.30am  

5th -  Phone church  10am 

7th - Eucharist 9.30am 

10th - Holy Communion. 10am  Over Haddon 

Holy Week All Saints - see over 

17th - Holy Communion 10am  Over Haddon 

19th -  Phone church 10am 

21st - Eucharist 

24th - Parish Eucharist 10.30am 

26th - Phone church 10am 

28th - Eucharist 9.30am 

 

Tony Evans weeding our churchyard to keep 

it clean and tidy. 

Saturday 16th is Church Spring clean day so 

come along and join in, inside or out. 

Tony, if you stretch out your hand you 

might just reach one of those Easter eggs 

Editor: Pat Bryant. 01629 815225 or pmbryant83@gmail.com 

Copy for May by 223rd April please. 

      

 

 

 

Dear Friends 

Христос Воскрес is the Ukrainian Easter greeting, “Christ has risen,” 

and in response during Easter midnight service the congregation answer, 

Воїстено Воскрес! (“Indeed he has risen!”). Where and how most 

Ukrainian’s will celebrate Easter Day is unknown, given the displacement 

of three million plus refugees around Europe, the systematic destruction 

of cities and towns under siege and the horrific trauma of the daily will to 

survive. 

But given the spirit and determination of Ukrainian’s to fight for their  

freedom and not bow to the Russian onslaught, the spirit and meaning of 

the Easter hope will not be lost even if people worship in unfamiliar  

settings this Easter. Christ will be very much alive as his resurrection 

gives hope for peace, justice, restoration, renewal and transformation. 

Someone once wrote: Totally without hope one cannot live. To live with-

out hope is to cease to live. In the difficult and challenging world we live 

in with the uncertainties we face and the pain, grief and sorrow people 

carry, you might say hope is in short supply. often confusing world in 

which we live today, hope, for many people, is something that seems to 

be short supply. But we need hope, it is one of the key Christian attrib-

utes and one of the most important gifts we can give to the world today. 

Easter tells the story of Jesus entering the raw emotions of our world –

 becoming one with us in all life’s experience, transforming what feels to 

be a succession of Good Fridays into the hope and promise of life at 

easter, that always comes.                                               (pto)                  

     Parish Pump 

april 2022 



 Ukraine has united the world in condemnation and support and we see 

on the frontlines within Europe the best in humankind, of the human spirit 

of compassion, generosity and love in a sea of trauma, suffering, separa-

tion and pain.  

Although we despair and are horrified by the loss of life, community co-

hesion, a way of life and people’s hopes and dreams in Ukraine the fac-

es, the stories, and the resilience of those suffering shapes us in our 

compassion and appreciation of the gift of life and love. It is right to stand 

together with all who suffer and that we are one and we are shaped 

through a common identity in compassion and our personal appreciation 

of the gift of life and  those we love. 

As we journey through the darkness of both Good Friday and pause at 

the tomb, may we find the meaning and reason for hope that comes 

through Easter and through our action and words witness to this through 

our lives. 

Christ has died. Christ is risen. Christ will come again. 

With love and prayers  Tony 

 

 

 

 

 

Holy Week 

Palm Sunday 10th April - Bath Gardens 10.15am 

                              Parish Eucharist 10.30am 

Monday 11th April - Stations of the Cross. 5pm  

Tuesday 12th April - Phone church  10am 

                         Eucharist and Address. 7pm 

Wednesday 13th April - Eucharist and Address 

Maundy Thursday 14th April - Seder meal and Eucharist 

for the Last Supper 7pm followed by Watch of the Passion.

Good Friday 15th April - Good Friday Passion in Bakewell 

12 noon, Good Friday Liturgy 1.30pm 

Holy Saturday 16th April - Morning Prayer 9am followed by 

Church Spring Clean. 

Easter Day 17th April - Easter Vigil 6am 

                            All Age Eucharist 10.30am 

                            Evensong 6pm 

 

 
 



 Art and Photo Exhibition 2022 

Soon after Easter an Art Exhibition will be set up in the main body 

of the church.  This will run for the year, until autumn. A Photo-

graphic Exhibition will also be set up in the Newark sometime later 

in the year. The art Exhibition will comprise 

pictures produced by the Bakewell Church 

Art Group.  We also plan some other events 

to complement the art and photos so please 

take note in Parish Pump and Weekly Pew 

Sheet for further information as things 

begin to firm up.                                                             

Steve Taylor 

All Saints Secondhand Book Stall 

Easter is fast approaching!  Maybe, instead of the gift of an egg this season, 

you could give the gift of a book?....I'm sure a little bit of chocolate as well 

would be hugely appreciated!    

We’ve been lucky enough to have had a large number of children’s books 

recently donated, some like brand new.  There are many 'Sprinters Books' 

which help young children to read alone and a selection of Usborne Maze 

books and Where's Wally which are like new. The children's books are mainly 

in the small bookcase on the bottom shelf. We also have a great many adult's 

novels and autobiographies.  Everyone could find a book they would enjoy 

there, I'm sure.    All proceeds go to The Church Organ Appeal.  Many thanks 

to everyone who has supported the bookstall so far.   Karen                          

  kazzabezza@hotmail.co.uk 

A Word from St Anne's 
 

The month of April should be one the best times of the year. You 

will remember (?) the opening words of the poem; “O to be in  

England, now that April's here....” and when you look at the  

sparkling quality of the light, the vivid, many-hued greens of  

nature, the blossom of trees and hedgerows and the irrepressably 

beautiful flowers blooming in gardens, verges and woodland glade, 

this is undeniably true. 
 

And yet....the Spring of 2022 is far from “the best of times.” It is 

overshadowed by worrying, frightening, heart-breaking events: 

above all, the tragic, merciless war in Ukraine; but also the sudden, 

soaring cost of living increase, threatening to push more of our  

fellow citizens, already struggling, into penury; and the relentless 

challenge of climate change – global warming – forcing us to change 

our ways of life to prevent our grandchildren's generation facing 

catastrophe. 
 

What a black picture! Easy to make one despair – but we must not. 

As Christians we must have faith and do what we can. It may seem, 

sometimes, that what we can do is pathetically little, but that does 

not absolve us from trying. 

                                                                           Roger Truscott 

*   *   * 

Two young children were watching their grandmother reading her 

Bible. 

They asked their mother “Why does Granny spend so much time 

reading the Bible?” 

Mum replied “I expect she’s studying for her final exams.” 

O M Witherby 



 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

Organ Restoration Fund 
 

A small increase in value this month with 2 gift-

aided donations and a few small digital donations 

and some gift aid on previous donations claimed. 

The book stall continues to be popular and the ad-

ditional card reader is being used with it. The 100 

club continues to raise a small amount each month.  

20th April @ 12 noon Talk with soup & sandwich lunch £10. 

30th April @ 11am, piano duets by Sue Clarke and David Winder.  

Coffee will be available from 10.15am.  

Free entry with retiring collection. 
 

We are very fortunate that all fund-raising and donations will be 

matched funded for the time being, doubling any donation you make. 
 

For April only: The donations in the pipe in the Newark will be doubly 

matched funded so please, each time that you go in the Newark put a 

coin in the pipe. 

• *   * 

• Well Dressing! 

Great news!  After necessarily missing the last two years because of 

covid, the church well dressing team are eager and ready to get 

stuck into clay, puddling, woolling, petalling and general foraging for 

suitable natural materials to create this year’s masterpiece! 

Well dressing week is from the weekend of 18/19 June until the men 

come to put he finished - hopefully! -  boards upon the evening of 

Friday 24th 

We would love to have anyone new join us.  No experience necessary. 

Email Pat pmbryant83@gmail.com.  

Tea and coffee breaks essential.  

 

                                                       
Schedule of Wednesday lunchtime talks  

with soup and sandwich lunch 
 

£10 per talk, starting at 12 noon 
 

 

April 20th  Sally Mosley “A year in the Peak District”  

May 18th Steve Taylor “The Sinking of the Belgrano” 

June 15th  Mike Hillam “Some curiosities of Bakewell” 

July 13th  Jonathan Brook “Valleycids- Lighthouse work with                                

                                                 Children” 

August 10th  Jenny Kartupelis “Mutuality in caring relationships” 

September  to be confirmed 

For catering purposed please let Dot know if you intend to come 

dot.bushen@live.co.uk, (01629) 814496, 07752674719 

*   *   * 

100 Club March Draw 

Currently raising money for the Organ Restoration 

1st prize                        16                       £47.00 

2nd prize                        17                       £23.50 

3rd prize                        35                       £11.75 

3rd prize                        18                       £11.75 

Tickets are £1 per week with a draw taking place on the 1st Sunday of 

the month.  Anyone interested in Joining please contact me by email 

j.glencross@btinternet.com or phone 01629 640134. 

Thanks, Joyce 

 

mailto:dot.bushen@live.co.uk

